
Name Date Comment Mode Further information
Peter & Donna 
Aladin 6/11/2018

Love the idea....Especially love the splash pad Idea AND keeping it where it is. Can we look into the use of installing
solar panels to reduce the power and help with the heating during dry season?? Email

Zarmyra Chulung 7/11/2018 the plans look good, and i cant wait to see this become a reality, because it something that this town needs.. Facebook

James Cigobia 7/11/2018
 Isn't the current one not good enough, I'm sure money could be spent over in Wyndham, it's turning into a ghost 
town!! Facebook

Jan Alderman 7/11/2018
Does look good but this time more shade cloth and trees for shelter, those tables will need a roof, too hot up there 
to be under the sun Facebook

Kristy Smith 7/11/2018  The in pool heating for dry season would be a huge bonus!!!!!!!!!! Facebook
Lisa carson 7/11/2018 As long as rate rises won’t be required to fund this, then it seems like a great idea. Facebook
Temali howard 7/11/2018 Looks great! Just out of curiosity how long will the current pool be out of action once the work begins? Facebook
Cora Miorelli 7/11/2018 I love it I love it what a dream Facebook
Dawn Skoglund 7/11/2018 Sounds great it needs an up grade Facebook
Rachel Tattersall 7/11/2018 Fantastic!!!! Facebook
Ashley Con-goo 7/11/2018 Marcus Cooper new gym or what. Facebook
Marcus Cooper 7/11/2018 I Llike! Facebook

Shannon 7/11/2018

Looks good, it would be really cool to have a deep dive pool (closed off to general public) but open to courses and 
handy if you could do your PADI dive course there if there was someone in town. Similar to Bayswater Waves in 
Perth.

Have your 
Say

Kourtney Vanzetti 7/11/2018

In order to bring together the recreation spaces in the town centre, I would like to suggest a walkway from the rear 
of the leisure centre to the Sporty's Town Oval, and possibly even an outdoor gym along the route for recreational 
activities. Many other towns and cities are creating recreation spaces which link together and form a bit of a 
recreation hub, where resources are more easily shared between clubs. With a walk way connecting the two 
facilities, The Sports Club would become more useful to other clubs, increasing the demand for services, and 
potentially leading to a much needed upgrade of those facilities.

Have your 
Say

Kae Dessert 8/11/2018 Spike would be over the Moon the new Leisure Centre is starting to come together. Well done Shire and Councilors Facebook
Lou Lou Cox 8/11/2018 Well deserved upgrade. Muchly needed Facebook

Sarah Firth 9/11/2018 Loving the idea for the kids splash area and extended gym!! Would be such an awesome move for the community Facebook

Sara Firth 9/11/2018

As a regular user of the center I am awear of how in need the place is for a revamp. This is such a welcome move 
and would be amazing for the community, especially the inclusion of the water park for the little ones. Massive vote 
yes from me :)

Have your 
Say

Danny Carter 10/11/2018
 Is the Labor state government funding any of this? Im still waiting for their election promise of a waterpark for 
Kununurra? Facebook

Ranny yang 10/11/2018 Would be very lovely place to play a Kids definitely stay all day we really need that, don’t we? Facebook
Hanneke Schoe 10/11/2018 Love the idea. Can we have some sort of ‘ground’ cover/walk ways that aren’t too hot to walk on in the full sun Facebook
Lauren Standen 10/11/2018 Awesome! A water play area would be awesome! Facebook
Maddie Darch 10/11/2018 Would a fabulous and welcome facility for the Shire and your visitors too! Facebook

Vanessa Hall 10/11/2018 Loving this people of all ages benefiting from this and also great for swim school kids are very excited ðŸ˜Š
Have your 
Say

Laura Priest 11/11/2018
 I’m with you on that one! Terrified of more increases at present. But yes, looks great as long as it doesn’t cost local 
families more to get it. Facebook

Mark Stanway 12/11/2018 That’s awesome aye Facebook
Dawn Skoglund 12/11/2018  Im a regular at pool and love the new plans about time Facebook
Robert Jones 12/11/2018  Will be interesting to see the price tag attached to this. Facebook

Richard Young 12/11/2018

Having waterslides for the kids is a must. It is one of the reasons the kids want to go to the town pool. I can't see 
any slides in the new design. What would be great is to have two slides side by side to really get the kids to the 
pool.

Have your 
Say

Myralee Yunupingu 15/11/2018 I would like it to have 4 big slides
Coles Info 
Stall

Keeley Palmer 15/11/2018

1. Yes, pool and leisure centre
2. Yes, pool and leisure centre
3. Love the 50m pool
4. - 
5. Aboslutely!
6. Who is going to pay for it? 
7. Tourists will really enjoy it! Big slide.

Feedback 
Form 2 (Coles 
stalls)

Questions:
1. Do you currently use the Leisure Centre 
Facilities? If so which part do you use?
2. Would you use the facility after the 
redevelopment? If so,  how would you use it? 
Which Part would you use? 
3. What do you like aboutthe redevelopment 
design? 
4. What do you think the benefits are to the 
local community?
5. Do you think Council shouuld endorese the 
project? Please state why.
6. Do you have any concerns or 
considerations on the concept design?
7. Any other commentso r feedback 

Imogen Hopkins 16/11/2018

1. Yes, pool gym waterslide.
2. Yes pool , kids pool, 50m pool
3. - 
4. - 
5. Yes
6. That there is no waterslide
7. - 

Feedback 
Form 2 (Coles 
stalls)

Questions:
1. Do you currently use the Leisure Centre 
Facilities? If so which part do you use?
2. Would you use the facility after the 
redevelopment? If so,  how would you use it? 
Which Part would you use? 
3. What do you like aboutthe redevelopment 
design? 
4. What do you think the benefits are to the 
local community?
5. Do you think Council shouuld endorese the 
project? Please state why.
6. Do you have any concerns or 
considerations on the concept design?
7. Any other commentso r feedback 

Kununurra Leisure centre Redevelopment Concept Design Feedback 



Jayne Fiddock 16/11/2018

1. Basketball Courts, pool
2. Yes all of it!
3. Love it
4. 2 courts, slides
5.Yes it's amazing
6. No 
7. :)

Feedback 
Form 2 (Coles 
stalls)

Questions:
1. Do you currently use the Leisure Centre 
Facilities? If so which part do you use?
2. Would you use the facility after the 
redevelopment? If so,  how would you use it? 
Which Part would you use? 
3. What do you like aboutthe redevelopment 
design? 
4. What do you think the benefits are to the 
local community?
5. Do you think Council shouuld endorese the 
project? Please state why.
6. Do you have any concerns or 
considerations on the concept design?
7. Any other commentso r feedback 

Gymnastics 16/11/2018

Carpark needs redeveloping - is ther eoption to use rod Hodnett Drive?
Storage is an issue -  possible to expand out back of hall to boundry to maximise on storage capacity?  
Current storage restricts growth of club - need at least double the current storage capacity
Access from storage to gym is an issue due to size of equipment. Perhaps can be a roller door?
No lining in current storage, heat is detremental to equipment (perishes over time)
Currently use entire hall for classes, which creates a lot of pressure on the hall (multiple users)
Open to moving should alternate space be big enough
minor use of change facilities currently, plenty of use of toilets
• Comment - No. users - Currently have 100students, aged preprimary through to 17
• Comment - Amenities - Little use of amenities by users
• Suggested - Storage designed to house 5m beam
• Suggested - Storage lined and Insulated storage area
• Suggested - Storage direct access or easy access from main hall
• Suggested - Storage large door or roller door for access
• Suggested - more parking required
• Questioned - if retractable shades are required
• Suggested - fixed shade could be a cheaper option
• Suggested - combined wet/dry play equipment
• Suggested – more seating to splash pad area
• Suggested – solid shade, not shade cloth

Breakout rooms for meetings would be helpfull 
Hallway seems to be underutilised
Potential for 4th squash court?
Require shaded areas throughout facility as currently hard when swim lessons are on - would be nice to swim in the 
shade. 

In person  - 
Stakeholder 
meeting 
comments

Squash club 16/11/2018

Airconditioning to courts needs addressing.
Some members utilise change room facilities and toilets
need another water fountain
50m pool is great  - will bring comps to the area
Swimming lessons are being included in school curriculum, potential for teacher position Monday to Friday and 
funding through Dept. Education

In person  - 
Stakeholder 
meeting 
comments

Taekwondo 16/11/2018

g , q g g
Potential to use additional area for grading sessions, however would require mirrors
Parking and signage is an issue - require more parking areas
Will this increase fees? 
Possibility for removable divider in the hall?
What will be the impact on the hall during construction? 
• Suggested – Storage is an issue
• Comment – Club users all the floor area
• Suggestion – Dividing curtain to create different zones to main hall
• Suggestion – Provide mirrors to main hall
• Comment – Parking is an issue

In person  - 
Stakeholder 
meeting 
comments

Wunan 16/11/2018

• Comment – Gender separation or time slot management for gymnasium to increase indigenous involvemen
• Suggestion – wayfinding signage from street and internally to be bilingual
• Suggestion – Provide free entry at certain time during the week

In person  - 
Stakeholder 
meeting 
comments

Crazy Crocs 
Playgroup 16/11/2018

Community hall
• Suggestion – upgrade tea prep. to kitchen facility
• Suggestion – timber dance floor
Water play
• Suggestion - Move splashpad to rear of site
• Comment – free entry may cause issues, rich/poor divide
• Comment – may create control issues
• Suggestion – move splashpad to celeb tree park
Aquatic
• Suggestion – slide into main pool or tots pool
Main building
• Suggestion – additional hall to rear of main hall. 2/3 the size
• Suggestion – Creche area
• Suggestion – fencing around club room building for separation from pool, safety
• Suggestion – indoor children play area to café zone
• Suggestion – climbing walls
• Suggestion – soft play areas to landscaping 
• Comment – concerned about combined reception/café 
• Comment – storage area size and shape to suite equipment
General
• Play equipment to landscaped areas
• A/V equipment to pool areas
• Spectator seating to 50m pool
• Sauna, Steam, Spa. Maybe a ‘day-spa’ facility
• More carparking 
• Diving pool facility

In person  - 
Stakeholder 
meeting 
comments



Swim Club 16/11/2018

• Suggestion – modify leisure pool by removing LTS area and create 25m long pool, 900mm deep wate
• Suggestion - bleachers by 50m pool for bags 
• Suggestion – add kitchen to community hall for catering events
• Comment – more parking required
• Comment – use lighter colour paving to reduce heat

In person  - 
Stakeholder 
meeting 
comments

Paul Mock 17/11/2018

1. Squash courts, pool and hall
2. same as now
3. 50m pool! Cooling please in wet season (evap?). Need more parking
4. More enjoyable place to live
5. Yes
6. - 
7. - 

Feedback 
Form 2 (Coles 
stalls)

Questions:
1. Do you currently use the Leisure Centre 
Facilities? If so which part do you use?
2. Would you use the facility after the 
redevelopment? If so,  how would you use it? 
Which Part would you use? 
3. What do you like aboutthe redevelopment 
design? 
4. What do you think the benefits are to the 
local community?
5. Do you think Council shouuld endorese the 
project? Please state why.
6. Do you have any concerns or 
considerations on the concept design?
7. Any other commentso r feedback 

Annonymous 17/11/2018

1. - I use the slide and playgorund
2. I would use the waterpark and 50m pool
3. - 
4. - 
5. - 
6. -
7. - 

Feedback 
Form 2 (Coles 
stalls)

Questions:
1. Do you currently use the Leisure Centre 
Facilities? If so which part do you use?
2. Would you use the facility after the 
redevelopment? If so,  how would you use it? 
Which Part would you use? 
3. What do you like aboutthe redevelopment 
design? 
4. What do you think the benefits are to the 
local community?
5. Do you think Council shouuld endorese the 
project? Please state why.
6. Do you have any concerns or 
considerations on the concept design?
7. Any other commentso r feedback 

Mat Dear 17/11/2018

1. - 
2. -
3. Bigger change rooms
4. -
5. -
6. -
7. -

Feedback 
Form 2 (Coles 
stalls)

Questions:
1. Do you currently use the Leisure Centre 
Facilities? If so which part do you use?
2. Would you use the facility after the 
redevelopment? If so,  how would you use it? 
Which Part would you use? 
3. What do you like aboutthe redevelopment 
design? 
4. What do you think the benefits are to the 
local community?
5. Do you think Council shouuld endorese the 
project? Please state why.
6. Do you have any concerns or 
considerations on the concept design?
7. Any other commentso r feedback 

Anne Richards 17/11/2018

1. Yes I am a member of the Crocs Swimming Club. Previously was involved in the Gymnastics club with the set up 
and pack up of equipment
2. Most definitely. Would regularly use the 50 pool for laps
3. the 50m pool is a must!
4. Increased sporting opportunities both locally and to be able to host Kimberley or Top End wide comps, including 
Broome Katherine and Darwin
5. Yes it will change the social dynamics of the town and encourage kids to get off the streets and involved in sport -
with active competition
6. Spend the money on constructing the 50m pool with a retractable shade that can start generating incom while the
details are being completed.
7. Must have the 50m pool with retractable shade!

Feedback 
Form 2 (Coles 
stalls)

Questions:
1. Do you currently use the Leisure Centre 
Facilities? If so which part do you use?
2. Would you use the facility after the 
redevelopment? If so,  how would you use it? 
Which Part would you use? 
3. What do you like aboutthe redevelopment 
design? 
4. What do you think the benefits are to the 
local community?
5. Do you think Council shouuld endorese the 
project? Please state why.
6. Do you have any concerns or 
considerations on the concept design?
7. Any other commentso r feedback 

MG Corporation 17/11/2018

p y g p p pp y p p y
Very happy with the location - it's central
Overall happy with the concept
Potential for murals on outside of the building? 
Will the current pool stay open during construction?
Need a slide - this is very popular with children and teenagers
Is ther epossibility of funding towards training of aboriginal pool opperators?
Kisosk is a drawcard, promote healthy eating
A lot of people are not aware of the ablution facilities
Need sliding doors for disability access
the ground is really hot, what would be used to improve this? 
Love the retractable shade sails in wet and dry seasons and heating.
Will there be additional bike racks? 

In person  - 
Stakeholder 
meeting 
comments



Kununurra Visitor 
Centre 17/11/2018

Parking is a big issue
What are the timeframes for construction? 
Crèche?
One way glass or two way in gym? Privacy may be an issue
Need outdoor ablutions for splash pad
Need a higher boundary fence for the pool
CCTV needs to be placed around splash pad
more exercise areas would be great
need lockers in change rooms
Need more space in change rooms (e.g. when school classes are running)
• Question – future plan for area around visitors centre
• Question – future plan for development of parking area
• Suggestion – Public toilet facilities to splashpad area
• Suggestion – provide additional attractions, mini-golf….
• Comment – how to clean shade sails
• Suggestion – diving boards
• Suggestion – spectator seating to competition pool
• Suggestion – higher fence between splash pad and aquatic centre
• Suggestion – lockers to change areas
• Suggestion – larger change areas

In person  - 
Stakeholder 
meeting 
comments

Darren Besazley 
on behalf of 
Swimming WA 19/11/2018

I have called and left a message at reception. I am hoping to be up there in the next month as the Swimming Club is
finally looking to affiliate with SWA which is great. As part of that trip, I would very much like to meet with you and 
the key folks at the Shire to help in any way that we are able to. Swimming WA bellies that this is a wonderful 
project that will do much to increase the availability of swimming and aquatics in the Kimberley.
I’ll send through a formal response on behalf of the Association later this week, but I look forward to speaking with 
you in due course and to meeting you prior to Christmas.

Email

Dave Muller 20/11/2018

1. The design incorporates many aspects of the existing design and facilities.  It has met immediate needs for the 
community and seems to be designed well with access and functionality well covered.  
This is an excellent start in designing, developing and growing the appeal of the town for visitors and locals alike
2. The project absolutely should go ahead, with a focus to provide a superior facility that locals will use, and visitors 
and potential residents will be amazed by.  We have the opportunity to develop a world class facility that enhances 
the community and provides yet another reason for the development of the region and the local community.
The project is needed to further enhance the experience and lifestyle of our region.  The significant population base 
in in Knx, and the growth region is both Knx and Wyndham.  This project would be part of the infrastructure that will 
attract and retain people in the region.
3. The benefits to this region are exhaustive, however some examples are as follows:
Stronger and more connected communities; inclusion of minority social groups; and diversion and education of at-
risk youth.  It also promotes healthy child development and contact with nature
It brings people together, providing opportunities for social interaction. And empowers, inspires and motivates 
individuals.
Provides work/life balance.
Helps to sustain the environment through protecting open space and natural areas.
Contributes to higher levels of self-esteem and self-worth.
Creates opportunities for, and promotes, volunteering.
Provides a vehicle for inclusion, drawing together people of different races, religions and cultures.
Reduces pollution – promotes use of active modes of transport like walking and cycling.
Creates positive alternatives to youth offending, antisocial behaviour and crime.
Healthy workers are more productive and take less sick days.
Contributes to social capital.
Eases pressure on the health system.
Improves mental health.
Kids who participate learn better and are more likely to enjoy school.

Feedback 
Form 1 

Questions:
1. What do you like about the draft Leisure 
Centre redevelopment design?
2. Should the project go ahead, what effect 
do you think the project will have on local 
businesses, community organisations, 
residents and ratepayers?
3. What do you think the benefits of the 
project will be to the local community?
4. Do you think Council should endorse the 
project? Please state why.
5. Do you have any concerns or 
considerations on the concept design?
6. Any other comments or feedback 
regarding the project?

Mark Phillips on 
Behalf of 
Kununurra 
Gymnastics 23/11/2018

Hi Nick,
 
Thanks for meeting with Sarah and I last week. We appreciate the opportunity to make sure there is adequate 
provision allocated to the Gymnastics Club for storage of equipment, as our equipment is bulky, difficult to drag 
around, and very expensive, and needs to be secure and easily accessed. 
 
Please find attached a sketch of the gymnastics equipment showing the space that we would need to be able to 
store it securely and be able to access it safely. 
 
As you are aware the current storage is very small and equipment is stacked on every square centimetre of floor 
space; which means that accessing the equipment is a significant OHS management issue for the club. In addition, 
currently the beams, air mat etc are being stored in the gymnasium as there is no room for this equipment in 
storage - again this is a significant issue as it may be misused by other groups, resulting in damage or injury.     
 
Please also note the following:
• Minimum ceiling height of 2700mm
• Minimum Door opening of 6m x 2.4m (if beams stored side-on). Door opening can be narrower if there is a straight 
run into the gymnasium for the beams and we don't have to turn any corners.
• Walls and ceiling to be insulated - prevent heat from perishing equipment
• Any other doors on the path of travel to the Gymnasium need to be a minimum of 1.8m wide x 2.1m tall, and be 
able to hold the doors in the open position 
• Minimum total area of 54m2 will allow for some future equipment purchases
 
Please don't hesitate to contact me for more information, 

Email

Maddie Clark on 
behalf of KDHS 
Physical education 
team 26/11/2018

The Physical Education Department at Kununurra District High School has reflected on the proposed 
redevelopment plan at the local Leisure Centre. We believe the design will be beneficial to the school and wider 
community. A café area which i indoor and air conditioned will allow the public to spend a day at the complex, and a 
water park will welcome people of all ages.
In terms of constructive feedback, we discussed the option of putting in a double court stadium to allow more of 
night time sports to occur. Especially if the main goal is to bring more people to the Kununurra Community for the 
long term, having a central location to play social night time sport will be highly effective.
Overall, we are very supportive of the proposal and we wait in anticipation for it to go ahead! Email



Sharyn Vick 28/11/2018

I thought the concept design was very interesting. 
I would like to see more consideration for the following areas:

Parking - needs to be more. Can areas off Agate Lane/Ron Hodnett Drive be made into parking? Entry for pool or 
gym/indoor areas  be separated to spread parking around?

Position of waterpark and playground and proximity to road/parking area- safety issues, I don’t think playground 
needs to be there.
Water park – Requires fencing to make safe from road/parking
- Extend height of fence into main pool area for safety and security
- Add Outdoor toilets near community hall for water park/playground use.
These are a few things that seem to need attention in my view.

Email

DarrenFulcher on 
behalf of
Lake Argyle Swim 
Committee 3/12/2018

The Lake Argyle Swim Committee is very supportive of the Draft Kununurra Leisure Centre Redevelopment Design.
The Committee strongly supports the key element of this design – the 50m pool.
The incredible community participation and support for the annual Lake Argyle Swim is a result of providing a world-
class open water swim in the East Kimberley, but also a function of our climate. Swimming is one of the few climate 
appropriate sports residents can safely participate in during the ‘build-up’ and ‘wet’ season.
With the continuing growth of the Lake Argyle Swim (refer to chart 1) and continuing increase in local participation, 
the 50m pool is essential to cater for existing and future demand for swimming space in Kununurra.
We hope the wider community provides comment and input into all the other elements of the new design. However, 
as representatives of the hundreds of local open water swimmers that enter the Lake Argyle Swim, we wish to place
our full support behind the inclusion of a 50m pool. Email

Andy Marriot on 
behalf of 
Kununurra Visitor 
Centre 4/12/2018

of Kununurra turned into more of a destination, and the leisure centre advertised better and made more attractive. I 
think this is a major step towards that happening. 

Our thoughts were:

Parking! Definitely an issue with an expanded/improved leisure centre. Also for the Visitor Centre even without the 
plans for the leisure centre going ahead. It’s awkward and unclear at the moment and we want visitors to have 
better options to stop here when they arrive into town.

Maybe put in something in the grounds such as Crazy Golf with a Kimberley theme (Bungle Bungles, Argyle Dam, 
aeroplanes, crocodile etc)

Fencing between the water park and the actual swimming pool areas – not high enough to deter people getting in 
overnight

Think about creating a couple of exercise class rooms in the Shire building near the KVC

Put lockers into the changing rooms

Are there enough toilets/changing room space?

We have an issue with people using our verandah to hang out. If we become part of an open parkland area we just 
want to ensure there is enough security to make illegal access to our building prohibitive.

Email

Cindy Morris 14/12/2018

1. Great for little kids and sport. Too much concrete arround pools - too hot
Need more trees and blockout shade, shade over shallow pools, inadequite when temps are 40 plus. 
2. Water park will be enjoyed by young families but must be accessible maximum time possible. 
3. An additional gymnasium will make it easier for local organisations to access times to do their sports activities.
4. Yes. Reason as above plus if they make it teenager friendly/attractive then kids will be less bored and less likely 
to get up to mischief/crime.
5. make it more appealing to older youth - e.g: 
a) Must include/keep a large water slide for older kids
b) Include area set up for water volleyball, water polo, water basketball rings.  
c) Include rollerskating pathway. 
d) Outdoor gymequipment area to suit teens/adults eg. bars rings etc. 
e) Small stage area and ability to play music through pool area
6. Other ideas: Feature water fountain/waterfall with lights - not in waterpark. Diving boards. Trampoline area. 
Gardens with trees

Questions:
1. What do you like about the draft Leisure 
Centre redevelopment design?
2. Should the project go ahead, what effect 
do you think the project will have on local 
businesses, community organisations, 
residents and ratepayers?
3. What do you think the benefits of the 
project will be to the local community?
4. Do you think Council should endorse the 
project? Please state why.
5. Do you have any concerns or 
considerations on the concept design?
6. Any other comments or feedback 

Squash club 17/11/2018

• Comment - court walls need to be renovated maybe alternative system
• Comment – Original A/C needed upgrade. Reduced efficiency and cuts out
• Comment – positive about the new change facility arrangement
• Suggested – steps into LTS pool
• Suggested – seating within LTS pool
• Suggested - basketball backboards that drop from the ceiling
• Suggested – more shade space adjacent pool on grass for swim lessons

In person  - 
Stakeholder 
meeting 
comments

Clayton White on 
behlaf of 
Department of 
Local government,  
Sport and 
Recreation. 18/12/2018

Thank you for the opportunity to provide feedback on the Shire of Wyndham East Kimberley s
(the Shire) concept plans for the Kununurra Leisure Centre (KLC).
The Department of Local Government, Sport and Cultural Industries (the Department) has
reviewed the concept plans and notes that it is difficult to provide a detailed assessment of the
concept plans without an accompanying business case. The Department would recommend that
the Shire undertake a detailed business case for the current redevelopment proposal. As part of
the business case consideration should be given to a funding strategy and how the project could
be staged if all funding is not realised.
The Department has concerns over the amount of water space in the new design. It appears to
more than double the current available water space with three different water bodies and the
zero depth splash pad which is part of the State Government's $590,000 commitment
The Shire's decision to redevelop on the existing site is a departure from the 2015 GHD Pre-
Feasibility study that recommended a new development at East Lilly Creek. Given the significant
cost of that proposal and that it would be Iocated away from the centre of town, it would appear
to make sense to redevelop the KLC on the existing site.
The Department would have advised not to go to public consultation prior to undertaking further
planning as you do run the risk of setting community expectations above what can be delivered.
It is noted that the Quantity Surveyors estimate states, "that this information is for budgeting
purposes only and should not be used as the basis for making a financial commitment".
The Department would Iike to work with the Shire to develop the planning to a Ievel where the

Stakeholder 
comments via 
email


